McDill Inland Lake Protection and Rehabilitation District 

Meeting Minutes Ben Franklin Junior High

Tuesday October 15, 2013
Board of Directors Present: Jack Negaard Tom Patterson, David Quick, Krista Olson, Dave Enerson  
Jack Negaard called the meeting to order at 6:38 pm.  The meeting minutes from the meeting on October 24, 2012 were read and approved.  
Commissioners up for Election:  Dave Enerson and David Quick are up for election.  Dave Enerson serves as member at large, while David Quick serves as Treasurer.  Joe Blonigan has also indicated that he is interested in joining the board.  Unfortunately the by-laws must be amended by a 2/3 vote of the Lake District to allow another seat on the board to be extended.  In the meantime Joe will attend meetings to get up to speed on board activities.   Motions for nomination were made from the floor and seconded; both positions were unanimously elected to serve again.  
Year in review:    A big thank you for all the support during the dam failure and repair process. The dredging committee was also commended for the work it did to organize and oversee the channel dredges.  Thanks also to the group who organized the Its about Dam Time dedication event.  

Dam Transfer Status:    The grant is closed out as of the previous week, and the transfer of the dam can start.  Transfer of the dam title should finish around early to mid-January.  
Invasives Report:  There were two treatments of Eurasian Water Milfoil on McDill this year.  The first treatment was completed in the beginning of July near the Heffron loop area.  EWM then continued to spread into the main body of the water near the harvester landing and condos.  The student hand pulling position hours staffed were severely cut when the student Tyler Phillips accepted a full time permanent job with another company for post graduate hire, leaving handpulling down to one day a week and volunteer hours.  The EWM then spread down the main body of McDill all the way to spots found by Wellington Homes, and into the North Channel.  All harvesting had to be stopped and a large scale chemical treatment was completed in October.  Another chemical treatment is expected in the spring of 2014 to knock back residual areas.  
Dredge Report: Gary Oudenhouven presented a summary of the dredge finances since the project is complete.  50 homeowners donated to the fund, and $1251 was the remainder balance of the fund.  Homeowners are being contacted to see if they would like to donate their portion of the funds to the Lake District, or have a refund issued. The DNR permits for the dredging have also been closed out.
Fish Restocking Updates:   Thank you to Alderman Mike Phillips who is finishing up his Bills for Gills raffle, and to the Izaak Walton league for their donation of a grant of $4950.  Nature Treks also donated $150.  The DNR donated 12,000 large mouth bass and stocked them in McDill at the end of August.  Black Crappie are also going to be restocked, and a fish survey is to be completed on McDill by the DNR in late fall. Thank you to John Jones for his dedication in overseeing the fish restocking efforts.  
Budget: David Quick provided a review of the 2013-2014 proposed budget.  The Dam repair actual cost came in at $127,443 and budget was at $120,000 with $123,000 borrowed from Pineries bank.    The current cash balance is $117,554, and liabilities including the loan are $83,565.  Funds of $33,988 make up the total equity, with $10,000 designated to dam repairs, $5,000 to future dredging, and $18,000 as undesignated.  Expenses for this year were higher than normal due to the dam repair, lakebed cutting, and attorney fees.  Other costs for weed harvesting and chemical treatments were lower but are expected to increase in future years.  The budget for 2013-14 reflect higher harvester and chemical treatment costs, along with finishing of restocking.  With the projected budget the property assessment would be $265.  Discussion input from members was to keep items as budgeted and to keep in reserves the recommended 2 -3 times annual budget.  Motion to approve budget was made and seconded, motion passed.  
Insurance Review:  Nathan Pezewski of the Horton Group and Lake District member discussed insurance needs for the Lake District.  Under statutes the Lake District is considered to be like a municipality, which applies caps for maximum allowed for any liability damages.  The new policy will offer more coverage than the current policy, and in the future additional coverage for equipment can be added.  

Misc:  There is a new website on McDillPond.com thanks to Greg Friese.  If you have any volunteer hours for the AIS grant for scouting or handpulling please turn in a completed sheet 
Annual Meeting :    The annual meeting is scheduled for  Tuesday October 14rd 2013, at 6:30 pm.  There are no meetings planned for regular meetings until need arises.
Meeting Adjourned 8:10 pm.  Minutes respectfully submitted by Krista Olson, Secretary.  
